T.K. Stone Middle School

SBDM Meeting Minutes

October 9, 2012

Opening

The regular meeting of the T. K. Stone Middle school SBDM was called to order at 5:10 pm on Tuesday, October 9, 2012 in T. K. Stone Middle School’s library by Beth Mather.

Present: Susan Gattis, Derisa Hindle, Ashley Atcher, Erica Frierson, and Kim Weber, Jennifer Oldham and Shazia Ahmed
A. Approval of Agenda

Mrs. Mather added one item to our agenda, the TK Stone Middle School Technology Plan was added to the items under New Business. The agenda was unanimously approved as distributed.

B. Approval of Minutes

The minutes for September 11, 2012 and the Special Meeting on September 27, 2012 were reviewed.  Revisions were made to the minutes for September 11, 2012 regarding adding typing in the time and correcting the spelling errors.  The motion was made by Jennifer Oldham with a second from Derisa Hindle.  The motion carried.  
C. Old Business
1.  For information on the approval of the minutes for September 11, 2012 and special meeting on September 27, 2012 refer to section A. in the minutes for October 9, 2012.
2. The financial report was unanimously approved and distributed.  The motion was made to accept the financial report (subject to audit) by Derisa Hindle with a second by Ashley Atcher. 
3. The second reading of the SBDM by-laws and Program Review Policy was reviewed.  Ashley Atcher made a motion to accept the SBDM by-laws and Program Review Policy with a second from Susan Gattis.  The motion carried.  

D. New Business

1. During a school audit, it was discussed there was a need to revamp how we distributed items from our bookstore.  In the past, we would sell the materials to our student body. Due to a major decrease in sales over the past two years, we have not made any purchases to replenish the bookstore items  It was suggested by Denise Morgan, EIS Director of Finance, that the SBDM consider declaring the remaining items surplus. These items could them be given to our students at no cost. The council discussed the benefits of giving the materials to our students without charging for the materials.  Kim Weber made a motion to not charge our students for the surplus items in our bookstore with a second from Shazia Ahmed.  The motion carried.

2. Mrs. Mather introduced and presented the K-PREP Accountability and School Report Card to the council.  Mrs. Mather provided detailed information as to where to find the school report card on the KDE (Kentucky Department of Education) website.  Mrs. Mather explained how the state is calculating how T.K. Stone Middle School will rank among middle schools in the state of Kentucky on KPREP accountability.  Mrs. Gattis made a suggestion if the SBDM council could be notified before the releasing of the scores to the mass media.  This would help the council have a unified understanding of the testing data.  Since the scores are embargoed until public release, Mrs. Mather informed the council she would ask Mr. Selvitelle, the district assessment coordinator, if the council could be notified before the mass media distributes the scores to the public. 
E. Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 5:56 pm.  The motion was made by Derisa Hindle with a second from Ashley Atcher.  The next general meeting will be at 5:00 pm on November 13, 2012.
Minutes submitted by:   Erica D. Frierson

Approved by: Beth Mather

